



**DASC Executive Board Meeting Minutes  
April 18, 2016**

Attendance: Kris G., Mike F., Chuck B., Heidi F., Scott D., Grace G., Brandy Z., Jim M., Doug W., Simon S., Dawn L,

8:05 p.m. Meeting Called to Order

**Secretary's Report (Doug W.)**

Motion made and approved for March 21, 2016 minutes

**Treasurer's Report (Grace G.)**

New version of budget presented in report.

Income - Spring is finished - have about \$500 surplus projected compared to

Discussion re: increased expenses for advertising re: Facebook and Fliers

Motion made and approved to increase advertising budget from 600 to 1500

Motion made and approved to increase copy & printing budget from \$450

Motion made and approved to reimburse Grace for \$51.87 for purchase of popsicles for kids at assessment. Hot day. Big hit.

Erin T. reimburse \$33.96 for gatorade and snacks

Motion made and approved to adopted Treasurer Report

**Tournament Director (Mike F)**

Discussion re: trophy order design very brief discussion images sent via email from Mike board affirmed

EPYSA sanctioning form was returned to us

10 Sites -

pondersoa u9 boys

harmony church u9 boys

century lane u10 boys

hidden creek u11 boys

lower allen u12 & u14 boys

Logan park u13 boys

Chestnut u9 girls

Utz u10, u14 girls

George Stuart

Hampden u12, u13 girls

Drayer is no longer able to pay for trainers

Doug will check with CPRS to see if they can provide trainers  
website, back page ad, at least 1/2 page color - website

### **October 8&9 (Columbus Day weekend)**

Website requests;

summer camps

volunteer of the month

\*Registration is open June 1st for Shootout\*

### **President Report (Heidi F.)**

Welcome Chris as U9 member at large

Messiah College update

breakfast with coach Frey and McCarty

meet to pick their brain

ways to enhance the club

Scott and Brad had a lot of great advice

they emailed coaches they knew from their soccer lives re: potential coaching jobs  
tomorrow morning's breakfast will continue the consultation

Logan Field update

email from Bill Cressler, he noticed that Hurricane Field is open  
but there's a sign saying it's closed. We will remove for open season.

Need to empty trash cans down there into the dumpsters

Will email older teams to empty the cans

Chuck B. will contact Eric Sanderson

Polar Bear Connection tee shirts conversation with Seth Lehman

motion made and approved to order these tees for \$250 for the kids

Dillsburg Soccer Jacket / Shirts -

Budget of \$80 for two shirts and a jacket

motion made and approved

### Coach positions

some applications have come in and forwarded to Simon  
encouraged to keep getting the word out  
Simon will be looking to secure the coaches soon

### Dillsburg United

New girls team - Would like to official adopt this team  
they are currently a U17 team currently a member of FC Pasa (Gettysburg area)  
There are 5 Northern HS athletes on this club

19 girls - they are

Johns Hopkins Women's head coach Leo Weil  
2-3 carded assistant coaches

### Discussion on coaches clinic

Motion made and approved to adopt Dillsburg FC United effectively immediately  
motion made and approved to register each player of new team as a tournament only team for \$25

Received an email from Lee Eichelberger, Lobar Construction, about possibility of an indoor facility in Dillsburg - infancy stage -just talking at this point.  
Look for update from Heidi on this.

### **Director of Player Development Update (Simon S.)**

Assessments yesterday went well

City Islanders did some things well, other things could use some improvements. Some assessors really stood out

Got a couple of things to refine for next assessment

(Big time Kudos to Erin T. for organizing)

Organizing monthly soccer - open soccer - using age group  
to sign up for hour of training, hour of pick up -  
bring a friend, etc.

Simon will bring a proposal to May meeting...

Talking about week nights

### **Vice president's report (Scott D.)**

No report

### **Registrar's Reports (Brandy Z., Dawn L.,)**

about 190 kids assessed

Discussion re: new team names

Discussion re: approach of disclosing team status via mixed colors  
Affirmation among board

### **Committee Reports**

Bylaws Committee will be receiving an update re: the standing rule changes based on work of Assessment Committee

#### **Assessment Committee (Erin T.)**

Erin will work with Simon to figure out for kids who didn't make assessments  
3 kids were approved for missing assessments

motion made and approved re: emergency medical excusal from assessment

Two other kids have standing injuries (Broken foot, other)  
motion made and approved for excusal from assessment

Attendance for assessment was best it's been in years  
Brandy, Dawn and Grace worked very hard to push assessments and HUGE kudos to them for their hard work!

#### **U6/U8 Coordinator (Brad Y.)**

no report

#### **Coaches Council (Chuck B.)**

In Flux re; plan for finishing the spring  
need to figure out with new plan moving forward

#### **Field Maintenance Report (Interim, Jim M.)**

Need workers to line the fields - must be lined every week.  
coaches at Chestnut not lining

Nets at Franklin Park are in poor shape  
Practices fields are what they are based on how they are used by the different teams

Chuck will send email to coaches re: lining fields think of a creative way to have coaches get two volunteers every week Have them assign

Note: John Ross has been very helpful with fields

*Public Meeting adjourned 9:59 p.m.*  
Executive Session followed.

